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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To inform committee of progress on various aspects of tourism, arts, sports development and indoor leisure provision.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:


· Council Ambitions – many of the initiatives reported here are intended to make services more accessible to disadvantaged groups and to protect and enhance the existing environmental quality of our area. 

· Community Objectives – the issues covered in this report offer cultural opportunities, promote the development of sustainable tourism and help improve the environment of the area. 

· Corporate Priorities – partnership working is central to many of these projects, which are intended to improve the well-being of people in the Ribble Valley. 

· Other Considerations – none identified. 
2
HEALTHY LIFESTYLES – REPORT TO COMMITTEE JULY 2006

2.1 The Council’s Healthy Lifestyle team now manage a variety of different health related physical activity projects. These are:

· Fitness for Life exercise referral

· Stepping Out health walks

· Heartwatch cardiac rehabilitation

· Pathways to Work condition management
2.2
We receive either whole or match funding to run these projects and work in partnership with a number of agencies to offer a quality service.

2.3
The Stepping Out project was initially funded for three years through SRB monies and this came to an end in April 06. However we have now been granted recurrent funding through Hyndburn and Ribble Valley Primary Care Trust to continue the project.

2.4
We have also been working with the PCTs across East Lancashire to deliver a pilot project. This project targets people who have been diagnosed with impaired glucose regulation and are therefore at risk of developing diabetes. The Healthy Lifestyles team have been delivering a 10 – week course aimed at increasing physical activity, improving diet and encouraging weight loss. The 10- week evaluations have just been completed and the course has been a success. All the course participants have benefited from the programme and have all lost weight and inches. We will continue to support and monitor participants for a further 6 months to ensure their improvements are maintained. It is hoped that the success of the pilot will lead to further funding and we will be able to continue the programme.

3.
WASTE PFI CONTRACT

3.1
Attached at appendix A is a copy of the latest report by Lancashire County Council’s Executive Director of Environment to Lancashire County Council’s Cabinet on the cost of delivery of the Waste Strategy without landfill or energy from waste incineration.

3.2
The report summarises the background in appointing Global Renewables Ltd (GRL) as Preferred Bidder for the Waste PFI Contract, outlines the costs and details of the contract and lists a number of recommendations which have far reaching implications for Lancashire.

4
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE

4.1
 Note the contents of the report.

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES

BACKGROUND PAPERS
 - Appendix A attached.

For further information please ask for 

Tracy Balko or Peter McGeorge, extensions 4484 and 4467
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